June 15th, 2020
The Sanborn City Council met in open session Monday, June 15th, 2020 at the Sanborn City Hall in the Donald Kroese Council Chambers. Mayor Randy Lyman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. with the following Council present: Brian Visser, Aaron Wiekamp, Jerry Back, Larry Reitsma, and Tim Devitt. Others present: Jim Zeutenhorst, Brendan Olson, Jim Iwema, Ron Schott, and Amber Jederberg. 
Motion Back, seconded by Devitt to adopt the agenda and upon the roll being called, the following named members for the Council voted:
AYES: Visser, Wiekamp, Devitt, Reitsma, and Back.
NAYES:  None.

Motion carried 5-0.
A discussion was held regarding the new park proposal on the east end of town. The City Council had tabled a decision on their involvement in the new park until receiving input from the Park Board. The Park Board voted with a 3-2 vote to accept ownership of the new park and accept maintenance responsibility on the park after it had been developed, pending the final approval of the City Council.  Motion Visser to follow the Park Board’s proposal. The motion died.
Motion Back, seconded by Reitsma to pay for the concrete for the sidewalk in the new park, but leave ownership of the lot and park in the current owner’s name, and upon the roll being called, the following named members of the council voted:

AYES: Wiekamp, Devitt, Reitsma, and Back

NAYES: Visser

Motion carried 4-1. 

A discussion was held on store front grant options for an interested party.
The next regular City Council meeting will be scheduled for Monday, July 13th, 2020 at 5:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of Sanborn City Hall. 
There being no further business to come before the Council, Motion Visser, seconded by Devitt to adjourn at 5:17 p.m. Motion carried 5-0.



















Randy Lyman, Mayor
ATTEST:
Amber Jederberg, Deputy City Clerk
